
 

 

Ouse Washes Flood Storage Reservoir 

Update                                               March 2023 

 

Middle Level Barrier Bank 

Following our update in January 2023.  

During the autumn reservoir inspection, our engineers identified cracks in the embankment 
between Welney and the A142 Mepal, following the prolonged period of hot, dry weather.  

We undertook repair work throughout January and February and has now been complete. 
We will continue monitoring of the repaired cracks monthly until December 2023.  

Our contractor Jackson Civil Engineering will start demobilising from the site and compound 
area in Welney from Monday 6 March, this will take approximately 1 week. 

We will continue to carry out regular inspections and maintenance of the bank and monitor 
the grass growth for the next 2 years until the reservoir engineer gives a final sign-off in 
autumn 2024. This will include regular grass cuts, surveys and repairs to damage that may 
happen over the winter months. 
 

Public footpath 

The Middle Level Barrier Bank will remain open. 

Please continue to be careful when accessing and walking on the bank and stay away from 
the patches of grass that haven't grown fully yet. 

 
Keeping your community up to date 

We would like to thank you for your co-operation and patience, and we will continue to work 
with you and the community to minimise disruption. 

Our Public Liaison Officers will continue to keep you updated during the maintenance period of the 
project. If you have any questions or concerns, please contact our Public Liaison Officers: Monica 
Stonham or Yazmin Parry via email ousewashesprojectea@gmail.com 
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